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_x_ Arnold Jackson 
_x_ Jonelle Jones-Morrison 

_x_ Mitchell Kekauoha 
___ Gary Robertson 
___ Mike Trevis 
_x_ A.S.O. Rep-Nael Salinas

 
Guests:  Sharonda Barksdale, Kim Cameron, Robin Dreizler, Lindsey Ludwig, Greg Toya 
 
The meeting started at 1:05pm. 
 
The minutes from January 26, 2022 were approved. 
 
Lot B Reserved Parking 
The reserved stalls in Lot B were unavailable for managers to park on the days of the Warrior Pantry 
distribution. The reserved stalls are being worked on and relocated today.  Most of the new stalls 
have already been painted and should all be done by tomorrow.  About 8 have been moved to Lot B 
west and 4 to Lot B.  The Warrior Pantry should not be affected by the move. 
 
An additional issue with Lot B was brought up as construction workers were parking on the west side 
of Lot B.  They are being given warnings.  After a discussion, it was agreed that the construction 
workers were able to park in the small lot, Lot C (south), next to the Bookstore as well as on the lower 
level of Lot F. After the structural issues of upper Lot F are looked into, they will be able to use upper 
Lot F. 
 
Management Stalls 
There are open reserved stalls in Lot C, most of the reserved stalls in the rest of the lots are full. 
 
A question about whether supervisors are able to have reserved stalls was asked. Reserved stalls 
were intended for managers, with them having the priority.  The reserved stall list shows some 
supervisors. Robin mentioned that the form to request a stall had managers and supervisors written 
on it.  With the surplus of reserved parking, Robin would recommend that supervisors can request a 
stall but would have to work with Chief Trevis, Sgt. Jackson and Mitchell to draft up a policy. An issue 
that could come up would be when there is a shortage of parking.  Will the stalls be taken away from 
supervisors?   
 
Mike B. suggested to keep the red stalls painted and consistent so that stalls are not having to be 
changed and repainted constantly.  When not used they can be used for other special type parking.   
For signage, it was said that too much signage for each reserved stall would look too busy and maybe 
just a couple for the area would be better.   
 
Faculty & Staff Permits 
The new faculty and staff permits have been distributed. They replace the previous blue static cling 
permit and are supposed to stick better. 



Issues with the new permit that were brought up: 
-Only one is issued per person and it is difficult to switch out when driving another vehicle.  
The permit only has adhesive on the front so placing it on an old hanging permit won’t work.  You can 
stick in on a clear plastic, laminate or however you choose, but it must be visible when displayed in 
your car.  You can get a daily pass from the police department if you are driving another vehicle.   
 
-It is difficult to see what the permit is when distributing because the paper backing is not clear and 
you would have to peel open the permit and put the paper back on just to view what type of permit it 
is. 
Mitchell will keep note of these issues for the next order of permits.   
 
Lyft/Uber signs 
Facilities has installed the signs around campus.  One is by the auditorium, another is by lot C close to 
the blue kiosk but on the west side, and the last is between the Admin building and Humanities. 
 
Roundtable 
Kim - There might be a problem in the future in Lot B during Warrior Pantry distribution and the drop 
off area. It creates a bottleneck as the drop off area gets blocked when it is busy.  Sgt. Jackson will 
keep an eye on that. 
 
Mike B. – There’s still a lot of staff parking inner campus. 
 
Nael – The Union newspaper asked him to be part of an interview regarding parking 
implementations. Some of the items he should bring up are:  Free parking until fall, students can park 
in staff lots after 6:30pm and only where the signs indicate, students need to park in student lots (2nd 
floor of Lots C & H, Lot F and Lot L, with the exception of marked staff stalls in Lot L closest to 
Redondo Beach Blvd.), no parking on inner campus, and Uber/Lyft signs. 
 
Sgt. Jackson wanted to thank Mitchell for his help in coordinating the parking issues. 
Kim also wanted to say thank you from the Warrior Pantry. 
 
The meeting ended at 1:54p.m. 


